

Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association

NEWSLETTER

Oldest Active High School Alumni Association West Of The Alleghenies



Vol. 60, No. 1 • Spring 2022

KBHSAA to honor 2022 Distinguished Alumni



CHARLES "CHUCK" H. HEIDE, CLASS OF 1940

Chuck completed his B.S. in mechanical engineering from lowa State University in 1947, after serving in the U.S. Army Signal Corps during World War II. His professional career consisted of over 60 years of product design, development and engineering with leading manufacturers of technology-based systems in the aerospace, automotive and heating industries. In 1982, Chuck joined Vesta, Inc. in Franklin, WI. For the next 25 years, he initiated systems for the efficient processing of molded and extruded silicone rubber medical components.

Chuck was a member of Bethany Lutheran Church and served on the board of directors for Hawthorn Hollow Aboretum. He was committed to alternative energy projects, installing a wind generator and two solar panel arrays in Somers. Shortly before his death in 2021, he founded the HEIDE (Heide Educational Institute for Dark Skies and Desert Environment) in southwest Texas to provide learning opportunities in astronomy and rugged terrain exploration for high school and college students.

Chuck's lifelong interests included aviation, astronomy, photography, renewable energy sourcing, history, and reading. In his own words, "I am so indebted to Kathryn, my wife of 63 years, my family and the many good people who made my life interesting. Thank you for your contributions to me."

MARK POCAN, CLASS OF 1982

Mark Pocan was elected to the U.S. House of Representatives in 2012, representing Wisconsin's second district. Prior to serving in Congress, Mark served on the Dane County Board of Supervisors (1991-1996) and as State Representative of Wisconsin's 78th Assembly district (1998-2012).

A small business owner, union member and lifelong advocate for progressive causes, Mark has used his unique experience from the private and public sector to fight for his constituents. In Congress, Representative Pocan serves on the Appropriations Committee, the Committee on Education and Labor and the Joint Economic Committee. He has also held leadership roles on the Congressional Progressive Caucus and the Congressional Labor Caucus.

Born and raised in Kenosha, Mark learned about hard work from his parents, who each ran their own small business. At age 8, he got his start in politics delivering literature door-to-door for his father, a long-time Kenosha alderman. Mark graduated from UW-Madison in 1986 with a degree in Journalism. He followed in his parents' footsteps and opened Budget Signs & Specialties in 1988, a union specialty printing shop he continues to run today.

Classmates may recall his Bradford Variety Show performances as a magician. Today, Mark still performs magic and does "Magic Monday" videos explaining Washington, DC and posts it on social media. Mark and his husband, Phil, were married in 2006 and live in the Town of Vermont in Dane County.





SUSAN M. SHEMANSKE, CLASS OF 1973

Susan Shemanske, a member of National Honor Society at Bradford, graduated third in her class and was on staff for the Inferno and Spy. She attended Marquette University from 1973-1975 and graduated from UW-Parkside with high honors in May 1977 with a BA in Communications.

Susan joined *The Journal Times* in Racine in 1978 as a sports writer. She was promoted to Sports Editor in 1990 – the first woman to hold that position with a Wisconsin daily newspaper – a role in which she served until March 2018, supervising a staff of 11. She covered high school, college and professional sports, including the Milwaukee Brewers and MLB, for 39 years. A lifetime member of the Baseball Writers Association of America, she was the first woman voted into the BBWAA Milwaukee Chapter in 1984 and has been a voting member for the National Baseball Hall of Fame since 1994. Susan was inducted into the Wisconsin Newspaper Hall of Fame in 2019 and has won numerous Associated Press and Wisconsin Newspaper Association awards. She served as panelist and guest speaker for the Midwest Press Institute and as a volunteer for Racine YMCA Lighthouse Run and Wisconsin Special Olympics.

Since 2013, Shemanske and her husband, Peter Wicklund, have been part of the ownership group of the *Washington Island Observer*, a weekly newspaper in Door County.



2022 OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Randy Vaccaro '73

VICE PRESIDENT

Alice Jackson Schwalbe '60

TREASURER

Dulcie Dissmore Schoff '80

RECORDING SECRETARY

Adela Lebron Hessefort '74

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

Joyce Kopacz Sorensen '69

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY

Lee Doerring Arneson '57

PAST CO-PRESIDENTS

Marge Huck Hall '56
Alice Jackson Schwalbe '60

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Juanita Jornt Becker '58
Oliver Debe '09
Nancy Perri Euteneier '67
Dennis Filippelli '56
Richard Gentz '65
Cheryl Pileski Hannah '65
Margie Cantrell Hannes '68
Lynn Marchesini Kortright '69
Donna Buse Mews '78
Michelle Serpe '67
Kathy Ryan Tenuta '69

NEWSLETTER is a biannual publication of the Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association, Kenosha, Wisconsin.

The **NEWSLETTER** is a cooperative effort of the KBHSAA officers, board of directors and membership.

Correspondence should be sent to: KBHSAA Newsletter Editor P.O. Box 56 • Kenosha, WI 53141



Bradford Alumni Association announces 15 Scholarships offered for 2022

Bradford seniors planning to attend a 4-year college/university are encouraged to apply for the Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association (KBHSAA) Scholarships. Applicants are to meet general eligibility requirements for the individual scholarships unless otherwise specified. College GPA of 2.0 or greater on a 4.0 scale is required unless otherwise specified.

Seniors are asked to download and complete the <u>KBHSAA Scholarship Application</u> and submit it along with a copy of their high school transcript, to Mr. Alex Erdman, Bradford Guidance Counselor (Room #246), no later than Tuesday, April 12, 2022. The application must be typed; handwritten applications will not be considered.

Those seniors selected to receive a KBHSAA Scholarship will be notified before May 25, 2022, hopefully at the Senior Recognition event (or via phone call from Joyce Sorensen, Scholarships Chairperson) with a follow-up confirmation letter to include scholarship details and the criteria to be met.

Scholarship recipients for 2022 will be invited to attend the annual DAA Banquet & Silent Auction on Saturday, June 18, 2022 as honored guests of KBHSAA, along with this year's Distinguished Alumni Award recipients.

For all scholarships awarded, payment is made to the recipient after the 1st semester of college is completed and the specific documentation requirements (criteria and grades) are met. All scholarships are non-renewable (i.e., a one-time award), and payment to the recipient will generally occur on or about January 1, 2023.

- \$1,500 KBHSAA, Inc. Judge James Carlson, OFS (1962) Memorial Scholarship
- \$1,500 KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarship 2 available
- \$1,500 KBHSAA, Inc. <u>Joseph Brittelli (1948)</u> Memorial Scholarships *up to 3 available* To students preferably pursuing degrees in Education, Engineering, Medical and/or Political Science.
- \$1,500 John (1957) and Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro Academic Scholarship
- \$1,500 John (1957) and Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro Athletic Scholarship
- \$1,000 The Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) Award for Excellence in Music To an outstanding student in music, preferably Piano.
- \$1,000 Peter (1959) and Alice Jackson (1960) Schwalbe Family Scholarship To a student preferably attending a University of Wisconsin school seeking an undergraduate degree in Engineering or a Medical field.
- \$1,500 <u>Dr. Ernie Pellegrino (1957</u> Memorial Academic Scholarship Recipient must attend UW-Madison.
- \$2,500 Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe Scholarships up to 3 available
 Recipients must attend a University of Wisconsin school, seeking an undergraduate degree in
 Business Fields: Accounting; Actuarial Science; Finance, Investing & Banking; Information Systems;
 International Business; Management and Human Resources; Marketing; Operations and Technology
 Management; Real Estate; or Risk Management and Insurance. Must have a college GPA of 2.5 or
 greater on a 4.0 scale.
- \$2,500 <u>Chester Woroch (1936)</u> & <u>Dorothy Scholler Woroch (1942)</u> Memorial Scholarship Recipient must attend UW-Madison, pursuing a degree in Engineering.



Newsletter Deadlines

All articles to be included in the Newsletter need to reach us by March 15 for the Spring issue, and September 15 for the Fall issue.

All Reunion Committees are encouraged to send a photo or two along with a summary of their reunion activities, including any reunion announcements.

2022 Class Reunions

Due to the uncertainty at this time, we suggest you view updates online or contact your reunion committees for their updated information: www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com

1940 (82nd

Class Liaison: Lee Arneson 262-883-4242

1956 (65 + 1): **REUNION CANCELLED**

Feel free to contact the Reunion Committee with any questions. PLEASE stay in touch and keep us up-to-date on new addresses and phone numbers.

Contact: Marge Huck Hall and Dennis Filippelli. Our class website: www.classcreator.com/Kenosha-Wl-Bradford-1956/class index.cfm

1957 (65th)

Saturday, September 17, 2022, 5pm Stella's Casa Capri (2129 Birch Rd.) Join us for appetizers, cash bar and great conversations! Reunion details were mailed to classmates in early March. Cost: \$25/person Reservation deadline: Aug. 15, 2022 Contact: Jim Riese, 262-694-7725 (Email: sandyriese@gmail.com)

1966 (55th - Postponed from 2021)

Bradford/Tremper Joint Reunion! Friday, July 29, 2022, 5-11pm ONE NIGHT ONLY in "The Wisconsin Room" at the Brat Stop, (12304 75th St.) Cost: No charge. Appetizers and pizza provided with cash bar or order dinner off the menu at your expense. Optional Golf Outing at Bristol Oaks on Friday, July 29 at 10am. If interested, email Leo Gallo. Reunion updates will be emailed if we have your email address. Join our private Facebook group: Bradford/Tremper Class of 1966. Questions? Contact Leo Gallo at leofgallo@gmail.com; or Iris Neil Leuck at irisleuck@yahoo.com

1967 (55th)

Bradford/Tremper Joint Reunion Saturday, September 3, 2022, 5-9pm Kenosha Moose Club Pavilion, (3003 30th Ave.) Join us in a casual, outdoor atmosphere. Pizzas and/or appetizers will be served; cash bar available. The Moose Club will provide some picnic tables, but feel free to bring your own lawn chairs. No formal invitations will be mailed. so please spread the word. Join our class Facebook group:

Kenosha Bradford Tremper

Cost: No charge!

Note: Kenosha Downtown Cruise-In Car Show is same day, 9am to 3pm. Tremper classmates RSVP to Don Vena (dvena@wi.rr.com), Bradford classmates RSVP to Noreen Jeffson (njeffson@wi.rr.com)

1970 70th Birthday Party

Bradford, Tremper and St. Joseph classmates (+1 guest) are invited to join us...and we're also inviting the 1968, 1969, 1971 & 1972 Classes the more the merrier! Saturday, July 23, 2022 Kenosha Yacht Club (5130 4th Ave.) Featuring "The Chevelles" from 12-3pm and 4-6pm; a charity event will be determined and a Classic Car Show will happen in conjunction with Kenosha History Center. Cost/Reservation deadline: \$19.70/person until June 15; after that date, \$29.99/person until July 15. Make checks payable and send to: Jeff or Sue Schenning, 6336 58th Ave., Kenosha, WI 53142

1972 (50th)

Saturday, September 17, 2022, 6pm Kenosha Country Club (500 13th Ave.) Cost: \$85/person. We need help locating classmates – please spread the word. Free digital memory book will be available to all. To update your bio, RSVP, and purchase tickets safely go to: www.ReunionDB.com, click on the "find me" link at bottom of homepage (on mobile devices "touch here for tickets"), type your last/maiden name and first name. Click on your record and follow the prompts. Questions? Contact us at: marydbradford1972@gmail.com. Join our class Facebook group: Mary D. Bradford 1972

1992 (30th)

Saturday, June 25, 2022, 6pm Boat House Pub & Eatery, (4917 7th Ave.) Class website: bradford92.com. Contact: Jennifer Hart (email jenhart2014@gmail.com)

CLASS NOTES

1950s

'59 Lynn Langenbach Novy, Kenosha, WI My dear sister, Susan Langenbach Richardson '50, passed away on November 15, 2020. A celebration of Susan's life will be planned when it is once again safe for all to gather.

• 1960s •

'60 Ken Cherry, Eagle, ID
I would like to thank all my friends from
Kenosha who called or sent me a copy of
the Kenosha News article. If you missed
it just Google: Ken Cherry PGA, Kenosha
News. I think you will enjoy it.
God Bless you all.

'67 Reunion Committee
We're getting good response from our
upcoming 55th reunion and have some
exciting news to share. Alumni who were
or still are in bands will entertain us at
the reunion. The mastermind behind this
effort is Dick Froemming - making this allstar band reunion possible. He will be
joined by fellow alumni/musicians
Kerry Spitzer, Lynn Laasko, Ken Stenzel,
David Topolovic, Kurt Fifer and
Ken Chovan, and maybe even more
cameo appearances.

• 1970s •

'70 Reunion Committee
The Class of 1970 held their 50th reunion
on October 8 & 9, 2021. On Friday night,
we gathered at Casa Capri restaurant for
pizza. On Saturday afternoon, we
enjoyed an informal get-together with
music by "The Chevelles" at the Kenosha
Yacht Club. People brought a dish to pass
and canned goods for our local food
pantries. We had lots of fun with music,
dancing, food and drinks. The weather
turned out wonderful and a great time
was had by ALL on both days.



Looking for more summer fun? Join us for our 70th Birthday Party! Details at left.



New Lifetime Member

1978 Mark Oelke



Thank you to all who have submitted updated information in regards to Alumnus.

We apologize for any errors – sometimes we receive handwritten notes that are difficult to read. For those who may not be aware, the obituaries of members who've passed are posted on the <u>KBHSAA</u> website along with a photo if one is available. We hope you will check them out.

- '36 Eleanor McDowell
- '40 Jean Loewen Guthrie
- '43 Shirley Campbell Jensen
- '43 Joyce Poniatowski Lubniewski
- '45 Tana Miller Godfriaux
- '47 Ralph Moehrke
- '49 Constance Corey Oquist
- '49 Ted Schneider
- '50 C. Dean Gerlach
- '53 LaVerne Harriet Koll
- '56 Roger Horne
- '57 Mary Refieuna Rowe
- '58 Joyce Kober Holman
- '60 Sandra Loef Badgerow
- '60 Sharon DeSeife Greidanus
- '61 Bernard "Buzz" Englund
- '62 John Fondrliak
- '63 Dennis Kanas
- '67 Kathryn Lesko Ladewig

President's Corner

by Randy Vaccaro '73

We live in a world of uncertainty, what with the Russian government trying to overthrow Ukraine. Over the history of the United States, our people fought for their freedom and for the freedom of many other countries around the world. May we take a moment in our lives and do whatever we can to show support for the people of Ukraine.

Meanwhile, the Alumni Association is keeping quite busy: the DAA Selection Committee has chosen three very deserving honorees; plans are underway for the annual DAA Banquet and Scholarship Fund Silent Auction, set for Saturday, June 18 at Kenosha Country Club; and next month, the Scholarship Committee will begin its review of applications submitted by Bradford seniors looking forward to college and the next chapter in their lives.

Our DAA Plaque Restoration Project, begun in July 2021, is complete: on February 3, we launched our <u>Close-Up: DAA Honorees</u> webpage, where you may view a photo of each plaque; and on February 11, the plaques returned to Bradford High School in new display cases.

As always, we encourage all who attended or graduated from Kenosha/Bradford High School to join KBHSAA. The generous support of KBHSAA members enables us to continue the traditions begun by the Class of 1891 when they founded the Alumni Association. Be part of that proud tradition by loaning your copy of this *Newsletter* to a classmate who is not yet a KBHSAA member...and maybe put a Post-It® note on it, suggesting they join the Alumni Association. The Membership form is available on page 6 or may be downloaded from our website, www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com.

If you're in the local area, I hope to see many of you at the DAA Banquet...you'll find the reservation form for this event on page 7, or you may download it from our website.

In closing, I wish you Good Health and Happiness.



Alumni Association Donations

The Alumni Association thanks all donors to the Operating, Distinguished Alumni Awards and Scholarship Funds. Your generosity makes it possible for the Association to perpetuate the memories – old and new - for all Bradford Alumni, and to award Scholarships to deserving Bradford High School Seniors.

General Operations/Postage Fund/Newsletter

'41 Adele Jenotis Haney '52 Shirley Schulkowsky Krause '53 Shirley Greenwald Seymour '55 Maureen Easton Klopstein '55 Fran Landi

'56 Judih Stolp Smith
'59 Mickey & '59 Edie Crucianelli

Michelson

'59 Sheila Corr Porter '59 Steven J. Sepanski

'59 John & 60 Penelope Coor Schultz

'60 Ronald Martin
'63 Wayne & '63 Susan Smith Morton

'63 Daniel & '64 Susan Thomas Bryske '69 Joyce Kopacz Sorensen

KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarship Fund

'55 Maureen Easton Klopstein '55 Fran Landi '58 Stephen Schmelling '59 Thomas Vocino

KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarship Fund In Memory of:

'42 Joyce Sonquist Tenuta by '42 Ernest Tenuta '50 C. Dean Gerlach by Ozzie & Joyce '69 Kopacz Sorensen

Peter (1959) and Alice Jackson (1960) Schwalbe Family Scholarship Peter & Alice Jackson Schwalbe

> Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe Scholarship

> > Bill & Barbara Serpe

Chester Woroch (1936) & Dorothy Scholler Woroch (1942) Memorial Scholarship

Kristine Wallace-Thorne



Lost & Found

Some time ago, Robin Mars, Guidance Counselor at Bradford contacted us with a request for assistance in locating the owner of a 1995 Class Ring bearing the name "Chrissie." The note included with the ring indicated the initials engraved inside were CAS or possibly CHS and that Christel Stalker has been contacted, but the ring was not hers.

In late August 2021, we picked up a 1995 Spy from the KBHSAA Archive, and read through the Seniors pictured and not pictured. We zeroed in on trying to locate Christine Spitzer, the only other possible "Chrissie" whose last name that began with "S". A favorite resource for locating classmates turned up a listing for someone listed as "aka" Christine Spitzer, living in Kenosha. The age was right, so we visited the online whitepages and tried the phone number we found... no answer, no voicemail. Instead we opted to send Christine a letter.



Fast forward to October 7 when we received a phone call from Christine. She'd set our letter aside and forgot about it. She identified the ring by telling us

the color of the stone in the setting. We met at the 52nd Street Kwik Trip in order to hand deliver the ring. She told us the ring had been stolen from her locker at Bradford 25+ years ago. She smiled as she looked at it, tried it on and was thrilled to have returned.



"Old" Bradford Tours: The End of an Era

Just ahead of publication of the spring Newsletter, KBHSAA heard from Kris

Winzer Miller '73 that she was "retiring" from her honorary position as official tour guide for the school we've fondly referred to as the "old" Bradford. She says, "Most of the classes that wanted to do so have already toured the school. The highlights of the tours have always been the Auditorium, the swimming pool and the Band Room." Kris always took care of the permit with KUSD on behalf of Reunion Committees, and there was never a charge associated with the tours she conducted. Instead, Kris would suggest a donation could be made to the North Side Stadium Project or, once plans for the new Bradford Stadium were announced, a donation to the KBHSAA Scholarship Fund.

Kris surprised the KBHSAA with a very generous donation of 74 Spy yearbooks, with editions ranging from 1912 to 2002. She says she held onto a few of the Spys from her collection...we can well imagine it's something a long-time librarian would do.

Kris tells us she is looking forward to spending more time with her grandchildren this summer. Doing so is probably one of the most joyful activities one can pursue during one's retirement years... we wish her well!

Thanks to All Who Helped on the DAA Plaque Restoration Project

The DAA Plaque Restoration Project, a nearly 6-month effort, is an important piece of the KBHSAA legacy. We couldn't have undertaken this project without assistance from the following:

- Principal Brian Geiger for arranging for Custodians, Chuck Sauer and Armando Morales, to remove plaques from the walls at the Bradford Auditorium entrance on a steamy day in mid-July.
- KBHSAA Board members who volunteered to sort and pack up the plaques in protective sleeves donated by Uline: Dick Gentz, Adela Hessefort, and Randy Vaccaro, assisted by Jan Vaccaro.
- Bonnie Hammond, graphic artist, for photo restoration.
- Kenosha History Center Museum for supplying a photo of Mary D. Bradford.
- Jan Vaccaro for typing the bios of DAA recipients whose life stories were obscured by the tacks holding them in place on the plaques; and Lee Arneson and Randy Vaccaro for proofreading those bios.
- Jim Tredup at Accurate Printing.
- Joe Firtko at Kenosha Trophy.
- Adela Hessefort and Randy and Jan Vaccaro for their work on cleaning/reassembling the plaques with replacement photos and bios.
- Don Sebetic for photographing the plaques.
- KUSD staff who worked with KBHSAA on the design and construction of the display cases to house the DAA plaques: Pat Finnemore, Director of Facilities; John Setter AIA, Project Architect; the Carpenter Shop: Andy Loewen, Adam Schaefer, Joe Loewen, Dan Noonan and Tim Harris; and the Paint Shop: Kelly Brandies and Gary Mathews.



On February 11, we were on hand at Bradford High School to watch the Carpenter Shop team install the display cases in the hallway east of the Main Entrance. It is great to have the plaques hung at eye level where one may easily read the inspiring stores of our DAA Honorees!





Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association

RESERVATION REQUEST 2022 DAA BANQUET & SILENT AUCTION



Saturday, June 18, 2022

5:00PM Cash Bar and Silent Auction Kick Off

6:15PM Sit-Down Dinner

7:30PM Silent Auction Closes / Program Begins

Kenosha Country Club – Grandview Ballroom 500 13th Avenue, Kenosha

We hope you'll join us for the annual DAA Banquet & Silent Auction on June 18, when we will honor recipients of the 2022 Distinguished Alumni Awards, as well as Class of 2022 scholarship recipients. The event – which is open to anyone – is \$40/person and includes a plated dinner, program and awards. Complete this reservation form and mail it with your check (payable to KBHSAA) to the address below. Upon arrival, please check in at the Registration Table to pick up your name tags and meal tickets.

Our Silent Auction will feature gift baskets, gift certificates from local businesses and many other interesting items. As always, proceeds of the Silent Auction benefit the KBHSAA Scholarship Fund. Please visit our website, www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com, for a Sneak Peek at Silent Auction offerings. We hope you will join in the bidding fun!

NAN	1E				CLASS OF
MAI	LING ADDRESS				HOME PHONE NO.
					CELL PHONE NO.
EM.A	AIL ADDRESS				NO. OF PERSONS IN YOUR PARTY
	nus); if more space is needed, p ested so we may reach out to yo				our contact information is
qu			ed ar		me along with class year, if BHS our contact information is ured, we will not share your info
qu					our contact information is
			ed ar		our contact information is
1 3		ou should the ne	2 4 ee you	ise. Rest ass	our contact information is ured, we will not share your info

All entrées include house salad, rolls, vegetable, dessert and coffee.

Please return your reservations by Thursday, June 2, 2022 to the Alumni President: Randy Vaccaro • 2516 45th Avenue • Kenosha, WI 53144



MEMBERSHIP DUES & DONATION FORM



Kenosha Bradford High School Alumni Association, Inc. • P.O. Box 56 • Kenosha, WI 53141 www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com

FIRST NAME AND MIDDLE INITIAL / MAIDEN NAME / LAST NAME		CLASS YEAR
SPOUSE / SIGNIFICANT OTHER	IS S/HE A BRADFORD ALUMNUS?	IF SO, CLASS YEAR
STREET ADDRESS	CITY / STATE / ZIP	
PHONE	EMAIL ADDRESS	
Yes, I'd like to join the Alumni Association! Membership term s ☐ Lifetime member, \$75.00 ☐ 3 Years, \$20.00		AMOUNT ENCLOSED
Our Newsletter is published twice yearly; let us know your New I'll read the online color edition of the Newsletter Please send printed copy via USPS - \$5 annual contribution	wsletter preference:	osts.
Enclosed please find donation(s) in support of KBHSAA, earm ☐ General Operating Fund ☐ Scholarship Fund	arked for the following:	
☐ Distinguished Alumni Award Program		
Other items: • Special gift: □ In memory of □ In honor of occasion In the name of:		
Gift Membership for fellow alumnus; select membership t □ Lifetime member, \$75.00 □ 3 Years, \$20.00 ► MAME	erm & provide required info: ☐ 1 Year, \$10.00 CLASS YE	AR
☐ Send notification to address:	-	_
Total amount enclosed (make check payable to KBHSAA); mail to add	ress above. Thanks for your suppor	t!



Thank you for supporting our programs!

If we could eavesdrop on conversations in Bradford High School's cafeteria and hallways, we'd hear one phrase more than any other: BRADFORD STRONG! We've borrowed this phrase and adapted it for our Alumni Association T-shirt, declaring we are **ALUMNI STRONG!** Order yours today!

QTY	SIZE OPTIONS	UNIT PRICE	ITEM TOTAL
	S (34-36)	20.00	
	M (38-40)	20.00	
	L (42-44)	20.00	
	XL (46-48)	20.00	
	XXL (50-52)	20.00	
	Men's Tall L (42-44)	20.00	2)
	Men's Tall XL (46-48)	20.00	
	Men's Tall XXL (50-52)	20.00	
		Merchandise Total:	

NEXT.	PLEASE	SELECT	(▼) DEL	IVERY	OPTION

Hand delivery within 10 miles of Bradford High School; or if you wish, you may pick up your shirt. (We'll call you to set up mutually convenient date & time.)	Free
Mail my shirt(s) for an additional \$5 charge per address.	\$ 5.00
Delivery Charges Total:	

Hey, I'm not yet a member of the Bradford High School Alumni Association... sign me up!

Circle desired membership term: 1 year = \$10; 3 years = \$20; Lifetime = \$75 \$

TOTAL ENCLOSE	ED (Please make check payable to KBHSAA.)	\$
NAME:	CLASS OF:	
ADDDESS.		

CITY / STATE /ZIP: ______ CELL: ______

EMAIL ADDRESS:

PLEASE MAIL YOUR ORDER TO: KBHSAA – ATTN: T-Shirt, PO Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141



Kenosha Bradford Alumni Association

P.O. Box 56 Kenosha, WI 53141 First Class Mail US Postage Paid Permit No 1071 Kenosha, WI



PROCEEDS FROM SPY SALES GO TO THE GENERAL OPERATING FUND 1903 (1) 1930 (1) 1940 (1) 1950 (1) 1960 (2) 1976 (5) 1988 (2) 2000 (7) 2015 (2) 1912 (1) 1941 (1) 1951 (1) 1961 (3) 1977 (4) 1989 (5) 2001 (1) 2017 (2) 1931 (3) 1915 (1) 1942 (3) 1952 (2) 1962 (3) 1978 (7) 1990 (2) 2002 (1) 2018 (1) 1932 (7) 1921 (1) 1933 (5) 1943 (5) 1953 (1) 1963 (3) 1979 (8) 1992 (4) 2003 (2) 1965 (4) 1981 (10) 2006 (11) 1923 (6) 1934 (3) 1944 (5) 1954 (5) 1993 (1) 1925 (3) 1935 (5) 1955 (3) 1966 (4) 1994 (7) 2009 (2) 1945 (1) 1983 (1) 1926 (6) 1946 (7) 1956 (3) 1971 (1) 1995 (3) 2011 (2) 1936 (7) 1984 (1) 1927 (7) 1947 (5) 1937 (8) 1957 (1) 1972 (4) 1985 (2) 1997 (3) 2012 (2) 1928 (6) 1958 (4) 1986 (1) 1938 (8) 1948 (2) 1974 (4) 1998 (5) 2013 (22) 1929 (6) 1939 (3) 1949 (6) 1959 (2) 1975 (12) 1987 (1) 1999 (6) 2014 (2) YEARBOOK PRICING INTERESTED IN PURCHASING ONE OF THE EDITIONS LISTED? \$35 each = 1900 to 1998 Please contact Randy Vaccaro (262/551-0510) to reserve it, \$55 each = 1999

\$65 each = 2000 to present

Prices above include shipping within
the U.S. (or friendly hand delivery in
Kenosha). For international shipments,

please add \$30.

Please contact Randy Vaccaro (262/551-0510) to reserve it, then mail your check (payable to KBHSAA), along with a note indicating year reserved and your name/address/phone# to: KBHSAA – Spy Sales, P.O. Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141.

Not sure what to do with a Spy Yearbook when a loved one passes? Or are you, perhaps, downsizing your household? We'd hate to see a Spy end up in a landfill. Please consider donating it to KBHSAA.

If you have any news to share, a new mailing or email address, and/or telephone number, we want to hear from you! Please mail any class notes or updates to:

Wenosha Bradford H.S. Alumni Association, P.O. Box 56, Kenosha, Wisconsin 53141

